

# Mountain View Skating Club

## Meeting Minutes

Saturday, April 9, 2022 – 10:00 AM at the Ice Haus

Present: Carlos Rael, Melayna Rael, Chelsea Bell, Sarah Chase, Sarah Mitchell, Leslie Evans, Lindy Stuckenschmidt, and Breanna LeRoy

Next meeting: Saturday, May 14, 2022 – 10:00 AM at the Ice Haus

### 1. President Report

- a. Governing Council is coming up. Will be in person this year. MVSC has one (1) seat since our club size is 44 members. We will be giving our proxy vote to the CO Springs Club.

### 2. Vice President Report

### 3. Treasurer Report

- a. As of April 9, 2022:
  - Main Bank Account = Pending update
  - Performance Squad Account = Pending update

### 4. Committee Updates

#### A. Junior Board

- a. Junior board met on Saturday, April 9<sup>th</sup> at 8:00 am at the Ice Haus. They made signs / posters to hold up during competitions to show support for team members.
- b. They discussed having a pizza party at the end of the year at a location like the park. Ideas include maybe seeing if a local Little Caesars will donate cheese bread and pop since we are doing a national fundraising with them.
- c. The members will be presenting their volunteer opportunities they have identified and will present their ideas at the next meeting on Saturday, May 14<sup>th</sup>.

#### B. Fundraising

- a. Little Caesars – We are into the 2<sup>nd</sup> week of fundraising with Little Caesars and have made about \$160 thus far. There have been 11 members that have signed up so far. Some participants are already getting their shipments.
- b. Sponsorships – Flyer developed for Sponsorships including a QR code for the different sponsorship levels. Melayna to create a new section on the square site for sponsorship levels for Bre to include in her informational hand out.

#### C. Competition

- a. EntryEeze website setup by EntryEeze. Just need review of website to ensure that we have all of the events setup correctly.
- b. Still need at least one (1) maybe two (2) more judges. There are coaches and UNC skaters at the rink that are interested in Judging. They just need to know their responsibilities.
- c. Medals – Melayna talked with Award Alliance and they do not offer on-site engraving and their medal choices were limited. Melayna to research different options for the committee.

#### D. Performance Squad

- a. First exhibitions will be during the American Girl Skate.
- b. Costumes from the last performances with silver shirts and black leggings.
- c. Logo and T-Shirt design approved by the team. Just need to find someone to print the shirts at a reasonable cost.

#### E. Show

- a. Practices have been being held at 1<sup>st</sup> Methodist church and Zoe's so that MVSC doesn't have to pay \$25 to use the Ice Haus Facilities.

- b. Two (2) members did need to drop out of the show for personal reasons. Email will need to be sent to the board members regarding refunds for skaters.
- c. UNC will start working on props for the show along with MVSC members.
- d. Sarah Mitchell would like to look into using EntryEeze to track volunteer hours for this event as well as overall tracking of volunteer hours.

F. Skate Safe

- a. Reminder that everyone needs to get their Skate Safe background checks done. Instructions on how to complete this was emailed on Wednesday, April 6<sup>th</sup>.

5. **Unfinished Business**

- a. Awards Banquet – Sarah Mitchell looking into awards banquet options in the fall; maybe around October. Would like to give out awards on including both skills based and based on volunteer involvement. Awards would be for both skaters and adults.
  - i. Pricing – So far pricing for a location is ranging from \$450 - \$1500. The most reasonable location right now is Zoe’s. If it is held at Zoe’s then it would need to be catered.
  - ii. Thinking that Non-Members would need to pay a fee to attend. We would also offer a Coach + 1 entry as well.

6. **New Business**

- a. Chair Positions – Chair positions available are Membership Chair, Public Relations / Marketing Chair, Skate Safe, and Sanctions Chair. Nothing really to the Sanctions Chair but email to be sent to the rest of the members regarding Membership Chair to see who may be interested in taking it over. Voting to take place at the May 14<sup>th</sup> meeting.
- b. Membership Options – New options for Membership being explored such as Family membership options. New membership chair to explore options and present to the board at June meeting.

7. **Adjournment**

6. **Action Items – Continuation from previous meetings**

Download documents from Drop Box to a Google Drive and share with MVSC Board	Carlos Rael
--	-------------